THE TOWN OFjFOUNTAIN LAKE, 7059 PARK AVENUE, FOUNTAIN LAKE, AR 71901
\

|
MINUTES FROM THE 185TH TOWN COUNCIL MEETING. THIS WAS HELD ON SEPTEMBER 14, 2020.
THE MEETING WAS CAHLED TO ORDER BY MAYOR JACK FIELDS.
DUE TO COVID-19 THERE WERE NO MEETINGS IN JULY OR AUGUST.

MEMBERS PRESENT WEIiRE MAYOR JACK FIELDS, JIMMY ATTEBURY, KARL LOWRY AND JAMES DRIVER. MEMBER
ABSENT WAS ED JONES, ATTORNEY JODIE KEENER WAS PRESENT AND A BOY SCOUT REPRESENTATIVE WAS IN
ATTENDANCE.

THE MINUTES WERE HA‘NDED OUT. A MOTION WAS MADE BY JIMMY ATTEBURY TO ACCEPT THEM AS WRITTEN
AND IT WAS 2"°BY KAI#L LOWRY. ALL WERE IN FAVOR NONE OPPOSED.

THE FINANCIAL TOTALS WERE GIVEN OUT FOR JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST 2020. A MOTION WAS MADE BY KARL
LOWRY AND 2"° BY JIMMY ATTEBURY TO ACCEPT THEM AS WRITTEN. ALL WERE IN FAVOR. NONE OPPOSED.

\
FINANCIAL COMMITTEE: 6 MONTH FINANCIAL REPORT WAS HANDED OUT AND MAYOR JACK FTELDS PUT IT IN

THE PAPER. THE CLERK TREASURER INFORMED THE BOARD THAT SHE PAID THE TOWN HALL ELECTRIC BILL OUT
OF THE STREET FUND BI‘JT SHE MOVED THE FUNDS FROM THE GENERAL ACCOUNT BACK INTO THE STREET FUND.
MAYOR JACK FIELDS USED THE TOWN CREDIT CARD BY MISTAKE FOR $54.74 FOR AN ITEM AND HE PAID THE
TOWN BACK FOR SAID ﬂTEM AND IT WAS PUT BACK INTO THE GENERAL FUND. THE MAYOR WILL START

WORKING ON THE BUDGET FOR 2021
ANNEXATION COMMITTEE: NONE
ROAD COMMITTEE: TIM JACKSON MOWED AND MULCHED ALL OF THE TOWN ROADS.

OLD BUSINESS: CLERK/TI’REASURER TOLD THE BOARD ABOUT THE FURNATURE AND WALL FIXTURES PURCHASED

FOR THE TOWN HALL AND WILL BE LOOKING FOR A FEW MORE ITEMS.
\

NEW BUSINESS: MAYOR JACK FIELDS BROUGHT BEFORE THE BOARD RESOLUTION #2020-01. A RESOLUTION
LEVYING ZERO MILLS OF AD VALOREM TAXES FOR THE TOWN OF FOUNTAIN LAKE, ARKANSAS FOR THE YEAR
2021. CLERK/TEASURER TRACIE TAYLOR READ RESOLUTION #2020-01 LEVYING ZERO MILLS FOR SAID YEAR 2021
TO THE BOARD ONCE. MAYOR JACK FTELDS ASKED THE BOARD IF THEY WANTED TO PASS SAID RESOLUTION,
TAMES DRIVER MADE A MOTION TO ACCEPT RESOLUTION #2020-01 AND IT WAS 2'° BY KARL LOWRY. ALL WERE
IN FAVOR NONE OPPOSED.

MAYOR JACK FIELDS BR(PUGHT BEFORE THE BOARD THAT MR. DARYL RIGSBY WOULD LIKE THE ROADS IN THE
SUB-DIVISION HE BUILT TO BE TAKEN IN BY THE TOWN. DISCUSSION WAS MADE AND THE BOARD SUGGESTED

THAT MR. RIGSBY GET THE SURVEY FOR SAID ROADS AND PRESENT IT TO THE TOWN FOR CONSIDERATION.

A REPRESENTATIVE FOR\‘THE BOY SCOUTS TROOP #3008 ATTENDED THE MEETING AND ASKED IF THEY COULD
USE THE PROPERTY FOR A TRUNK AND TREAT ON OCT. 31, 2020 FROM 2 TO 5. SOMEONE FROM THE BOARD WILL BE
AT THE TOWN HALL. A MOTION WAS MADE BY JIMMY ATTEBURY AND 2"° BY JAMES DRIVER TO LET THEM HAVE
THE TRUNK A TREAT IN EHE FIELD. ALL WERE IN FAVOR NONE OPPOSED.
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